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A new report released by The Center on Budget and Policy Priorities finds that state funding for public colleges and universities decreased 
by 16 percent on average per student between 2008 and 2018, and $7 billion in total after adjusting for inflation. States cut financial support 
for higher education because of budget constraints in the immediate aftermath of the Great Recession, and have only gradually restored 
funding. Between 2017 and 2018, state financial support for higher education remained effectively unchanged, according to the report.

Some schools have made up for the shortfall by raising tuition — in the past decade, in-state tuition at four-year public colleges has
increased by 36 percent — while others have responded by reducing services or eliminating course offerings.
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Cuts to state support for public higher 
education have been widespread,
with few clear regional patterns.

Funding cuts were deeper in red 
states: In states won by President 
Donald Trump in the 2016 election, 
state support declined by
20 percent on average, compared
to a 13 percent average reduction
in states won by Hillary Clinton.

The state with the greatest funding
cut, Arizona, has also sharply cut 
funding for K-12 public education
over the past decade — possibly 
because of revenue constraints 
following state-level cuts to major 
corporate and income taxes.

Conversely, North Dakota has seen
the largest increases nationwide
for both higher education and K-12 
education funding per student.
Since 2010, the state has experienced 
a massive increase in population, 
driven by a booming oil industry.

Previous economic research supports the idea that cuts in state financial 
support lead to tuition increases, but the relationship is not entirely 
clear-cut. Some states in the CBPP data, such as Missouri, have enacted 
major funding cuts without a correspondingly large increase in tuition rates. 
Conversely, in-state tuition rose significantly in Hawaii despite increased 
financial support from the state.
Public universities adjust to lower state revenues in a variety of ways 
beyond tuition increases. Some have cut course offerings, faculty and even 
entire campuses. Others have responded by increasing the number of 
accepted students from out-of-state, who typically pay higher tuition rates.
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Click here for more information about DataPoint,
and your Account Manager will follow up shortly.
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